National Board of Directors

Celina Caprio Chair

Jennifer Manzanares Vice Chair

Michelle Cuevas-Stubblefield Secretary

> M. Cindy Hounsell Treasurer

Catherine Arambula

Michelle De La Isla

Michelle Diaz-Agha

Nichole Medina-Stone

Cassandra D. Oshinnaiye

Veronica Padilla

MANA Chapters

MANA de Albuquerque

MANA de Chester County

MANA de Colorado Springs

MANA de Imperial Valley

MANA de Kansas City

MANA de Metro Denver

MANA de Metro Detroit

MANA de N. County San Diego

MANA de North Texas

MANA de Portland

MANA de San Diego

MANA de Savannah Armstrong

MANA de Sonoma County

MANA de Texas Gulf Coast

MANA de Topeka

MANA del Norte

August 6, 2019

Speaker of the House Nancy Pelosi U.S. House of Representatives

Senate Majority Leader Mitch McConnell U.S. Senate

Dear Speaker Pelosi and Leader McConnell:



It has now been <u>over 25 years</u> that the Smithsonian's own *Willful Neglect* report raised the alarm to Congress that American Latinos are virtually left out of all of its museums and centers. Sadly, instead of springing to action to address the serious exclusion of the nation's largest, youngest, and rapidly growing ethnic group, little attention was paid and little progress made. So today, I write to you on behalf MANA, A National Latina Organization, to endorse the National Museum of the American Latino Act (H.R. 2420, S. 1267), a bill that finally addresses the concerning lack of understanding and appreciation of American Latinos in our national institutions.

Too few Americans (Latinos and non-Latinos alike) realize that American Latinos have been on this land for over 500 years. Americans do not realize that Latinos have fought in every war since the Revolutionary War nor do they know about our contributions to civil rights, the sciences and business. This lack of understanding can lead to dangerous misinformation and stereotyping for the American Latino community. A major commitment and show of support from our nation's representatives is now urgently needed to combat the decades of neglect.

The National Museum of the American Latino Act will begin the planning and create the mechanisms needed to make this long overdue museum a reality. Eight years after the Commission to investigate the potential for an American Latino Museum completed its work, this bill is the necessary next step. It puts this museum on the National Mall among all of the other landmark Smithsonian museums also demonstrating the story of our great nation to millions of visitors each year. This institution must be the next addition to what is known as our "nation's front yard."

On behalf of our National Board of Directors, Chapters, Affiliates, and Members nationwide, MANA encourages you to prioritize the passage of this bill *this* year. It is an issue we will be watching closely and we look forward to working together with you to see it through.

Sincerely,

Amy L. Hinojosa

President and CEO